
  

 
 

 

 Summer 2024 

 

President’s Message 
Rosanne Kelley 

The past months, my thoughts have centered 
around civic pride. We are so blessed to be 
residents of Fairview Park. There are many 
wonderful residents who dedicate their time, 
talent, and treasure to our community. We are a 
key organization working hard to serve and help 
where needed. As a now thirteen-year resident, I 
know that my experience would be much different 
if I had not been invited by Nancy Shucofsky to join 
FPWC.  

We had a great club year! It will soon be time to 
recommit for next year to ensure continued 
success and longevity. After a restful and 
recharging summer, I am hopeful that we can 
improve and grow. I ask each of you to consider 
how you can enhance your role in the club. A new 
role or task, no matter how small, will help! Please 
do not hesitate to contact me over the summer if 
you need anything or become aware of something 
that needs to be communicated to our members. 

 

Treasurer’s Report 
Balance in checking 2/29/24 $15,547.24 
Receipts 0.00 
Disbursements 130.00 
Balance in checking 3/31/24 $15,417.24 

Membership Renewal 
Please get your membership renewals in to Carrie 
ASAP.  

The cost to renew is $30.  

Make your check payable to Fairview Park 
Women’s Club. There is no need to fill out a 
membership form unless your contact information 
has changed from last year. If you do need to 
change your information, a form is attached. 

Interest Sheets 
Please fill out the online interest sheet ASAP so 
that we can fill committee chair and co-chair 
positions and other assignments. If you have never 
chaired or co-chaired a committee before, please 
consider stepping up and trying something new.  

https://forms.gle/i9JGS6cBpPENd3Ry8 

Board Member at Large 
Mary Jane Riddlebaugh 

If you have anything that you would like to bring 
before the board, please contact Mary Jane. 

Next General Meeting 
Monday, September 16, 6:30 pm 
Bain Park Cabin 
  



FPWC FairViews • Summer 2024 

  

2 

Support Our Club and Community 

Seasonal Plant Sale 
Ellen Papadimoulis & Nancy Shucofsky 

The spring plant sale will run May 1 through June 15 at Dean’s Greenhouse in Westlake. 

Share the flyer with your friends, neighbors, and family — but you don’t need a flyer; just mention our club 
name before you check out.  

2025 Wine Tasting 
Sally Lisowski & Diane Faile 

Mark your calendars! The Gemini has already been booked for next year’s wine tasting, February 22, 2025. It 
seems so far away but will be here before we know it!! 

Last Call for Cookbooks 
Diane Faile & Barb Gillmore 

Don’t forget that we still have some of our cookbooks ($6). They’re filled with a large variety of recipes from 
our current and previous members. Contact Diane or Barb. 

 

Community Service 

Marion Cook Education Grant 
Sharon Bowles and Barb Gillmore 

The grant for $2,000 is on hold as we are waiting for her meeting with the Polaris staff for her education. 

Our $500 recipient has given permission for her name and area of study to be posted on the club’s website and 
Facebook. Her name is Elizabeth Stefanchik and her area of study is Diagnostic Medical Sonography / Cardiac 
Sonographer. 

High School Scholarships 
Lori Paximadis 

Three students will be receiving scholarships from FPWC. They are:  

Rebecca Carey, Fairview High School — $2,000 

Rachel Garlock, St. Joseph Academy — $1,500 

Brielle Rugar, Fairview High School — $1,500 

Thank you to the scholarship committee for their work in reviewing and ranking the anonymized applications.  
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Activities 

Book Beat 
Lori Paximadis 

Here are our books and (tentative) dates for the next club year. Everyone is welcome to join!

Monday, September 30, 7 pm • Kathi’s home 
Killers of a Certain Age — Deanna Raybourn 
https://tinyurl.com/343snpvu 

Wednesday, November 6, 7 pm • location TBD 
The Women — Kristin Hannah 
https://tinyurl.com/57jaz6en 

Monday, January 27, 7 pm • location TBD 
Remarkably Bright Creatures — Shelby Van Pelt 
https://tinyurl.com/3enrm7m8 

Monday, March 24, 7 pm • location TBD 
Yellowface — R. F. Kuang 
https://tinyurl.com/y76fmwcf 

 

Ladies’ Bowling 
Wednesdays, 10 am • Fairview Lanes 
Sharon Bowles 

Congratulations to our second half winners, the DODOS, Kathy Rosol, Cathy Onacila, and Meg 
Sampson! There is no bowl-off this year as the DODOS won the first half of the season as well. Great 
bowling, ladies!!! Our end-of-the-season luncheon was held on April 24 at Mahle’s in Westlake. It was 
a fun season, and we hope that you will join us in the fall. We will once again be bowling this summer 
for fun on Wednesday mornings at 10 am at Fairview Lanes. There is no commitment, and if you 
would like more information, please contact Sharon. Have a wonderful summer!!
 

Summer Birthdays 
June 22: Robin Munoz & Leslie Rayle 

July 1: Betty Pettit 

July 25: Debra Renkel 

August 8: Carrie Battiato 

August 18: Rosanne Kelly 

 

Summer Calendar 
Through June 15 
Spring Plant Sale 

Dean’s Greenhouse, 3984 Porter Road, Westlake 
 

Wednesdays • 10 am 
Fun Summer Bowling 

Fairview Lanes 
Contact Sharon for details. 

 
Monday, July 15 • 6:30 pm 

Ways & Means + Budgeting Meeting 
Lori’s home 

All club members are welcome to attend. 
 

Friday, July 26–Sunday, July 28 • 7 pm 
Summerfest 
Bohlken Park
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Officers and Committee Chairs 
(Committee chairs as of end of 23–24 club year) 
President: Rosanne Kelley 
Vice President: Lori Paximadis 

Plant Sales: Ellen Papadimoulis & Nancy Shucofsky 
Lunch with Santa: Sally Lisowski, Deb Renkel, & Mary Jane Riddlebaugh 
Wine Tasting: Sally Lisowski, Diane Faile, & Carrie Battiato 

Silent Auction: Barb Gillmore, Lori Paximadis, Carol McAlonis, & Sharon Bowles 
Decorations: Mary Jane Riddlebaugh, Sharon Bowles, & Christy George 
Food: Sally Lisowski & Diane Faile 

Cookbooks: Barb Gillmore & Diane Faile 
Honey Baked Ham Fundraiser: Lori Paximadis 
Swings & Things Fundraiser: Sally Lisowski 

Treasurer: Carrie Battiato 
Recording Secretary: Pam Beamer 

Historian: Carol McAlonis 
Black Book: Christy George 
Publicity: Lori Paximadis 
Newsletter: Pam Beamer 

Corresponding Secretary: Marie Kay 
Board Member at Large: Mary Jane Riddlebaugh 
Parliamentarian: Carrie Battiato 
Activities: Kathy Yarian 

Book Beat: Lori Paximadis & Nancy Shucofsky 
Impromptu Activities: Kathy Yarian 
Programs: Kathy Yarian 

Community Service: vacant 
Adopt a Family: Theresa Zarnoski 
Community Council: Rosanne Kelley 
Fairview Assistance: Sharon Bowles and Barb Gillmore 
Rec/Youth Program Assistance: Sally Lisowski 
Favors on Trays: Mary Jane Riddlebaugh 
We Do Care: Carrie Battiato & Betty Petitt 
Helping Hands: Robin Munoz 
High School Scholarships: Lori Paximadis 
Marion Cook Grant: Barb Gillmore & Sharon Bowles 

Membership: vacant 
Hospitality/Social: vacant 

 


